DUNURE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MEETING HELD IN KENNEDY HALL, DUNURE, ON TUESDAY 20 AUGUST 2013 AT 7.30PM

SEDERUNT: Mr P Findlay (Chair), Mrs Jean McGinn (Secretary) Mrs Elaine McQuade. Mrs Dorothy Ward.

IN ATTENDANCE: Councillor Sandra Goldie; Ms Colette McGarva, Link Officer P C David Hastings, P C Alan Mitchell.

APOLOGIES: Mr Roy Storie. Mr A Guthrie

ADOPTION OF MINUTES: Approved: Dorothy Ward, seconded Mrs Elaine McQuade.

3. POLICE REPORT:

During the previous month there had been eight calls to the police, mainly about animals on the road. As an area we have been virtually crime free but Mr Findlay asked about problems at Craig Tara. However it was felt that although this is within our Community Council area, anything happening there does not impact on the village and the surrounding area. We appreciate the attendance and input of the local police officers.

4. COUNCILLORS' REPORT:

Members again raised concerns about the lower section of Station Road – namely road surface and protruding growth on the downhill verge. The hedges all along Station Road are very overgrown and should be cut back by now to enable pedestrians to walk safely the length of Station Road. Councillor Goldie will take this on board.

Councillor Grant intimated by email that he would attend our meetings if Councillor Goldie was unable to but to keep him informed of any issues that required attention.

Mr Findlay again spoke of the road between Earls Way and Brown Carrick Drive roundabouts. Secretary had been advised by Councillor Grant earlier that this was on schedule to be repaired. The councillors have just returned after the summer recess nothing much to report.

5. LINK OFFICER'S REPORT: Mrs Colette McGarva had nothing to report this being her first meeting as Link Officer but she has confirmed she would be able to help any organisations with funding applications.

6. MATTERS ARISING:

- 1. Village shop We understand this will be re-opening in the near future.
- Kennedy Hall & Park Fun Day this was a great success and an unconfirmed amount of around £6,000 has been raised for the upkeep of the hall. The Kennedy Hall is on lease from South Ayrshire Council and all repairs have to be funded by the committee. A Fun Day has been proposed for August 2014.

7. FINANCIAL REPORT:

Balance of administration account at 14 August is £500.16. New Hall account £845.42.

8. OPEN FORUM: No members of the public were present.

9. CORRESPONDENCE:

- South Ayrshire Adult Mental Health Strategy draft
- Healthcare Improvement Scotland
- Parker Bulb Catalogue
- Wickstead Leisure Brochure
- NHS Healthwise Newsletter
- Marine Scotland Consultation Draft

PLANNING:

Dunure Mains – Alterations and extension to dwelling house 20 Station Road " " " " " " Signage for Charles Rennie Mackintosh.

The meeting closed at 9.00pm and the date of the next meeting is Tuesday 17 September at 7.30pm.